
2023 JONES COUNTY FIVE YEAR ROAD CONSTRUCTION PROGRAM 
 
Each year the Board of Supervisors, with the assistance of the County Engineer, shall, adopt a Secondary Road Construction Program.  
The program shall include a project accomplishment list for the next fiscal year and a project priority list for the succeeding four fiscal 
years based upon the construction funds estimated to be available for the period.  The Board’s primary investment objectives remain 
stewardship (i.e. safety, maintenance and modernization) of Jones County’s existing roadway system.   
 
The Jones County Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing for the 2023 Jones County Five Year Road Construction Program on 
December 14, 2021 in the District Courtroom at the Jones County Courthouse, 500 W Main Street in Anamosa. 
 
The projects listed below are approved to be scheduled for improvement: 
 

FY23 [Accomplishment Year] 
STBG-SWAP-CO53(90)—FG-53 CO RD E34, from 230TH AVE to Anamosa CL HMA Resurfacing with Milling $1,750,000 

L-C-927—73-53 BUFFALO RD, over small creek Bridge Replacement – CCS $850,000 

  Totals $2,600,000 

FY24 [Priority Year 1] 
C-930 CO RD X64, from Cedar Co. to MASSILLAN RD PCC Overlay $4,000,000 

LFM-C-932—7X-53 215TH AVE, from 70TH ST to US HWY 151 Grading $1,000,000 

L-C-939—73-53 200TH AVE, over small creek RCB Culvert Replacement – Twin $400,000 

  Totals $5,400,000 

FY25 [Priority Year 2] 
C-942 NEWPORT RD, over small creek CMP Replacement – Twin $150,000 

C-929 CO RD E28, from CO RD X28 to Anamosa CL PCC Paving $2,500,000 

  Totals $2,650,000 

FY26 [Priority Year 3] 
C-934 CO RD X64, over Wapsipinicon River Bridge Replacement – PPCB $4,000,000 

C-940 CIRCLE DRV, from US HWY 151 to CO RD E23 PCC Paving $1,500,000 

  Totals $5,500,000 

FY27 [Priority Year 4] 
ILL-CO53(92)—92-53 LANDIS RD, over Wapsipinicon River Bridge New – PPCB $3,000,000 

C-941 CO RD X31, from Anamosa CL to OLD CASS RD PCC Overlay $2,500,000 

  Totals $5,500,000 

 
 
 
The 2023 Construction Program for the Secondary Road System was adopted by the Board of Supervisors on March 29, 2022. 
 
 
 

 
Secondary Roads Department  
19501 HWY 64, P.O. Box 368   
Anamosa, IA 52205  
Telephone: (319) 462-3785         
Email: engineer@jonescountyiowa.gov 
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